
Our Ref: LDW/FIH

13th January 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

Happy New Year to you all!

I wrote to you before Christmas regarding our focus on Learning Habits and the introduction
of Be on time - everytime.  I am delighted to inform you that your children have been
excellent in understanding the importance of punctuality and the instances of lateness to
school and lessons has dramatically decreased since returning after the Christmas break.

We have also introduced the use of a microphone in the main Atrium on change over to
lessons. This reminds pupils to move with pace and purpose in order that they arrive at
lessons on time.  The pupils and staff have welcomed this new addition, the feedback and
data demonstrates that the pupils are responding exceptionally well.

In our drive to improve the experience for our young people we will be introducing the
concept of Morning Meeting from Monday 24th January 2022.  Morning Meeting will allow
our pupils to have an even more focused start to the day.  The Morning Meeting will replace
assembly and tutor time and will focus on the following:

1. Collective learning
2. Registration
3. Key messages
4. Knowledge retrieval
5. Year group related PSHE
6. Collective worship

The meeting will be led by senior members of staff and the content will focus on recalling
prior knowledge so that pupils can embed knowledge into their long term memory to help
them make even more progress in lessons.  Moreover, pupils will lead and take part in
quality collective worship every Friday.  This is an opportunity for pupils and staff to reflect on
the week and celebrate our God-given talents.
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Morning Meeting Timetable Spring Half Term 1

£300k investment in state of the art facilities

Moreover, our trust NPCAT has just confirmed that Trinity Catholic College will receive
£300K investment for our new 4G all weather pitch.  This investment will enhance the
sporting experience of our young people; this comes after a £1 million investment in our new
dining space.  This is a clear commitment and recognition from NPCAT to ensure that our
pupils have access to state of the art facilities and outstanding learning experiences.

As we move into the Spring term, I will continue to communicate with you regarding school
improvement and create opportunities for you to feedback on your child’s experience.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Dwyer
Headteacher
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